BOROUGH OF WEST WILDWOOD

PLANNING / ZONING BOARD

REGULAR MEETING – APRIL 28, 2011

Stewart Kay, Solicitor called the regular meeting of the Borough of West Wildwood Planning/Zoning Board held at the Municipal Building, 701 W. Glenwood Avenue, West Wildwood, NJ to order at 7:00 PM. Stewart Kay read the Open Public Meeting Act of 1975 and led all present to the flag salute.  This meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM.

OPENING:  Regular Meeting April 28, 2011 was given adequate notice by Municipal Clerk of the date, time, and place given to the Atlantic City Press.  There were no objections.

ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS:

Mayor Herbert Frederick – present

Commissioner Gerard McNamara – absent
Michael Bader – present

Charles H. Beck – present
Margaret Cantwell, Vice Chairman – present

Daniel C. Giffear, Jr. – present

Ron McGowan, Jr., Chairman – present

Louis Ostrander – present

Gerard Rosenberg – absent

Frank Stone – present
Walter Trettin – present

Also Present:

Elaine Crowley – Board Secretary

Stewart Kay – Solicitor

MINUTES:
Motion:  To approve Minutes of 3/24/2011
Motion:  Louis Ostrander
Second:  Margaret Cantwell
Abstain:  Frank Stone
Through roll call all present approved the Minutes of 3/24/2011.

APPLICATIONS:

There are no applications at this time.

OLD BUSINESS:
None
NEW BUSINESS:

Frank Stone was introduced to the Board and Stewart Kay was tasked with swearing him in as a member of the Board. Mr. Stone accepted the Oath.
Mayor Herbert Frederick thanked all members for their time dedicated to the Board. He also announced that Michael Bader was resigning as Chairman. Vice Chairperson Margaret Cantwell declined the position as Chairperson. A motion was made to nominate Ronald McGowan and he accepted the position as Chairperson.

 A discussion was led by Ronald McGowan to update the current Land Use Book. Mayor Frederick responded that the book could be updated when the Borough has their codification done. A discussion was also held in regards to forming a review committee to review construction plans and mylar’s.
Louis Ostrander stated that he would forward a copy of the 2010 COX book to the Planning Board Secretary so all board members will have a point of reference. He also suggested that all board members attend classes to keep abreast of changes in land use.
Resolution #2011-06 for extension of approval previously granted by Resolution 2007-09 and this approval pursuant to that resolution was for minor subdivision and hardship variance to construct a single family home on one of the subdivided lots.
MOTION:  To approve Resolution #2011-06
MOTION:  Michael Bader
SECOND:  Margaret Cantwell
ABSTAIN:  Mayor Herbert Frederick, Frank Stone
Through roll call all present approved Resolution #2011-06 with the exception of Mayor Frederick and Frank Stone who abstained.

Resolution #2011-07 for extension of approval previously granted by Resolution 2007-08 and this approval pursuant to that resolution was for preliminary and final minor subdivision and hardship variance to construct a single family home on each subdivided lot.

MOTION:   To approve Resolution #2011-07
MOTION:   Ronald McGowan
SECOND:   Margaret Cantwell
ABSTAIN:   Mayor Herbert Frederick, Frank Stone
Through roll call all present approved Resolution #2011-07 with the exception of Mayor Frederick and Frank Stone who abstained.
PUBLIC COMMENT:   None

MOTION:  To adjourn meeting at 8:30 PM

MOTION:  Mayor Frederick 

SECOND: Margaret Cantwell 

Through roll call all present unanimously approved to adjourn.

Elaine Crowley

Board Secretary

